
Town of Stratford
Board of Selectboard Meeting

Fuller Town Hall @ 3:30 PM
April 21, 2025

Call to Order: 3:30PM by Charles Goulet
Selectmen present: Harry Juergens, Charlie Goulet, Ron Scott, Jr 
Others present: Suzanne Goulet, Mike Lynch, Clayton Macdonald, Charles Stinson, III

Mike: Went over the town’s roads preliminary report. He will come back in with a cost for the priority 1 
roads.

Suzanne:  The position of Dog officer was discussed. Each member received a template of the job 
description for review. The board will make final details at the next meeting. We received an email 
from School funding fairness and a request to sign a letter for the state. Water should now be working 
at the public works building. C. Goulet will be following up to see if we will need a plumber if the issue 
is not able to be fixed. The Kimball Brook Dam Kiosk was voted to be put at the library.

Select Board:
Juergens: Continues to work on the road maps.
Scott: No topics at this time.  
Goulet: Christie property will be torn down instead of burned. He will be managing the project and will 
use the towns excavator to tear it down. 
Manifest:  H. Juergens / R. Scott, Jr. approved 3/0 to sign for 4/7/2025 and 3/31/2025.

Signed Documents:
Old Home Day, A-5 & A-5W Frizzell, Arruda, Bennett, Van Decker. Reservation; Kettle, Belanger, McCorkhill, (3) 
Certified Letter’s Marbina Woods/property access, Building Cert.; Carrier, A-9 Exemption application; Stratford 
Old Home Day, Cohos Historical, A-9 Exemption denial, Fountain Forestry
Letter for Christie Rd property
Old Business: N/A
New Business: Resignation from J. Lee for Health Officer and Fire Dept.
Reminders:  Clean up week Free day May 10th, Community Day May 23 1PM-3PM & 24 10PM-12PM
Public Input:   
C. Macdonald submitted proposal comparison on boilers for library. He recommends, Weil Mclain GV 90+5, 
Tankless water Heater will be installed by public works department. This will be for the bathroom sink only. Tardiff
vote R. Scott, Jr motioned and seconded by H. Juergens 3/0. 
C. Stinson, III advised the board that he is submitting his resignation from the Safety Committee and from 
Emergency Management. Going forward the Town will have to purchase their burn permits online at 
https://nh.burnsafeamerica.com/
He also advised we will need a Forest Fire Warden. The fire station asphalt apron is cracking. We will need to 
reach out to our PW department or Lynch LLC to assess.  Mr. Stinson also advises the only operating Dry 
Hydrant is on Hog Back Road as the one located on US Rte 3 just north of Goulet Rd is out of commission. 
Mr. Stinson returned only 5 signed Municipal Safety Handbook. (This is a requirement of all employees that work
in the field). 

Meeting Adjourned: 6:02PM   
Minutes prepared by: V. Toner

https://nh.burnsafeamerica.com/

